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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School Library/Media Center

15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

DRAFT MINUTES
Thursday, July 19, 2012, 5:30 p.m.

PRESENT AT MEETING

Committee Members:    Michele Barber, Vice-Chairperson; Roy Gauthier, Stephen Karney, Michael Zimmerman, 
                                            David Ninesling, Tom Seydewitz, and Thomas Cooke  
Member(s) Absent:         Sharon Smith, Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham  

Also Present:                    Frank Grzyb, Facilities Manager

1.   Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Michele Barber, Vice-Chairperson   at 5:32 p.m.
2.   Review and approve Minutes from 6-21-12 and 7-12-12 Building Committee 
      Meetings
MOTION     by Roy Gauthier
                          seconded by Michael Zimmerman
                          To approve the following minutes as amended:

                          Regular meeting of June 21, 2012 

                          Voted (5-0-2) Tom Seydewitz and Tom Cooke abstained (absent from meeting)
 MOTION    by Roy Gauthier
                          seconded by Stephen Karney 

                          To approve the following minutes as written:
                          Meeting of July 12, 2012
                          Motion unanimously carried (7-0)
3.   Public Remarks
      None

4.   Discuss progress on AE firm selection process 
Frank Grzyb reported that the matrix for SLAM  Collaborative, Inc. team members project experience and financial statement was  received . 
 Frank Grzyb stated that CPA Jeff Jylkka will analyze  the financial reports.  Mr. Grzyb will then email  the CPA’s report to  the committee, for review.
A  field trip, for the committee, will be arranged in a couple of weeks to visit SLAM  projects.  

5.  Review of the proposals received from potential firms for the Environmental Consulting

     portion of the project
 Frank Grzyb  stated that, in his opinion,  FUSS & O’Neill Enviroscience, LLC and Eagle Environmental, Inc. were the two best contenders for Phase  One.  Mr. Grzyb added that they spent many hours researching at the high school, including looking  through books.  
 Mr. Grzyb stated that he would meet with Eagle Environmental to review their proposal to make sure they included everything that will need to be tested.
Motion    by Roy Gauthier

                      seconded by Michele Barber:
                      To accept Eagle Environmental Inc. proposal of $5,800.00 for Phase One Environmental Consulting, pending

                       favorable review of proposal  by Frank Grzyb, with contractor. 
6.   Public Remarks
        None

7.   Adjournment
MOTION:   By Stephen Karney
                         seconded by Michael Zimmerman:
                         To  adjourn the meeting at 5:55 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Ulm

Recording Secretary
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